Additional Projects Receiving Funds From the 2023 CDBG Program

The Menifee County Fiscal Court has been awarded $100,000 to install a new generator
and help expand the parking lot at the Menifee County Senior Citizens Center and
Regional Kitchen. The center currently serves over 7,300 meals per month.
o Last year, Gov. Beshear announced $946,000 from Kentucky’s CDBG program to
expand the Menifee County Senior Center Kitchen.

The city of Taylorsville has been awarded $750,000 to establish an urgent care clinic and
healthcare center at 847 Taylorsville Road to be operated by University of Louisville
Health. The space will include twelve exam rooms, three provider offices, a waiting room
and an x-ray room.

The Taylor County Fiscal Court has been awarded $400,000 to purchase equipment for
Green River Meats, LLC. This project entails the purchase of equipment to assist Green
River Meats, LLC, in operating a meat processing facility with retail space. The company
expects to hire 20 new employees at the facility.

The Daviess County Fiscal Court has been awarded $1,000,000 to work with Habitat for
Humanity of Owensboro-Daviess County to develop a 12-lot neighborhood. CDBG funds
will be used for the engineering and construction of the necessary infrastructure to
support the new neighborhood. Approximately half of the CDBG funds will be used to
purchase the materials needed to build the first four homes.

The city of Augusta has been awarded $132,000 to upgrade water meters for 360 homes.
By replacing these meters, the city will get a more accurate reading of residential water
usage.

The Campbell County Fiscal Court has been awarded $996,526 to work alongside the
Newport Millennium Housing Corporation to rehabilitate two homes and build five
homes on vacant lots. Once each home is completed, it will be sold to an eligible low-to-
moderate-income homeowner.

The Hardin County Fiscal Court has been awarded $1,000,000 to construct a 48-unit
housing complex on the Elizabethtown Community and Technical College (ECTC)
campus. 36 will be 2-bedroom and 12 will be 3-bedroom units. All units will house
students at the ECTC Nursing Program.

The city of Winchester has been awarded $1,000,000 to acquire 13 parcels of land
containing nine structures along Lincoln Street and Seaboard Street. This funding will go
toward the demolition of those nine structures, the clearance of four vacant lots, the
relocation of six renters and one homeowner and the construction of five new homes to
serve low-to-moderate-income households.


https://www.kentucky.gov/Pages/Activity-stream.aspx?n=GovernorBeshear&prId=1905

